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Groundbreaking for Cannifton Area Project 
 
 
BELLEVILLE – A groundbreaking ceremony was held on Mineral Road in Belleville this morning to 
officially mark the start of construction on the Mineral Road and Maitland Drive Reconstruction and 
Servicing Extension Project.   
 
This Build Belleville project will be completed over two construction seasons – 2018 and 2019, with a 
winter break in between.  Work on the project includes the following: 

• Installation of a new watermain and sanitary sewer. 
• Installation of a new storm sewer. 
• Installation of new sidewalks, street lighting and landscaping. 
• Replacement of the existing concrete box culvert (drain) on Maitland Drive.  
• Reconstruction of Maitland Drive between Highway 62 and Farnham Road, including widening 

for a two-way shared center left turn lane.  
• Reconstruction of Mineral Road including new concrete curb and gutter and new asphalt paving. 

 
Also included with this project is the construction of the City’s first roundabout at the Maitland Drive 
and Farnham Road intersection. 
 
“This project will extend municipal services to support the continued development of the Cannifton 
Secondary Plan Area,” said Rod Bovay, Director of Engineering and Development Services. “This will 
accommodate a significant portion of the City’s future residential, commercial and industrial 
development.”  
 
The contract for construction of this project was awarded on March 26, 2018 to K. Mulrooney Trucking 
Ltd. in the amount of $11,492,192. The total budget for this project is $12,025,000. 
 
More details on this and other Capital Projects can be found on the City of Belleville website at 
Belleville.ca/projects.  
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For more information: 
Dana Barnett, Capital Projects Coordinator 
Tel: 613-967-3200, ext. 3336 
Email: dbarnett@city.belleville.on.ca  
Web:  belleville.ca/projects  
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